
   

 

NEBRASKALAND MODEL T AND ANTIQUE CAR CLUB 
 

President: Mike Vaughn (402) 540-0573 

Vice President: Bobbie Fye (614) 549-2352 

Secretary: Beth Vaughn (402) 540-8100 

Treasurer: Rich Johnston (402) 598-2947 
 

 Board of Directors 

Steve Hughes (402) 450-2524, Jerry Hutchison (402) 328-9914, Bill Vocasek (402) 770-4251 
  

Ford Fact: Along with the affordable Model T, Henry Ford dreamed of flying being accessible to all 

households and to someday have their own plane parked in the driveway. In 1926 a prototype of a plane called 

the Flivver was made, no more than 5 prototypes were built by 1928. While test-piloting the Flivver in 1928, 

pilot and friend Henry Brooks was killed in Florida and the project was abandoned. 
 

MARCH 2024 NEWSLETTER 
  

Nebraskaland Model T and Antique Car Club members met on Saturday, February 10th to eat soup and stew 

with all the fixings along with a meeting and officer elections. We enjoyed the opportunity to catch up on news. 
 

Saturday, March 2nd at 9:00 am: club members will help set up for the 50th Annual Rocky Manginelli 

Memorial Swap Meet held at the Event Center on 84th Street. The club will have a booth for individuals to sell 

their own goodies if you help man the booth. 

At 4:30 pm the same day, club members will meet for dinner at the Trackside Bar in Waverly. The restaurant is 

located at 13901 Guildford Street. Take Cornhusker Highway into Waverly and turn right at the Cenex station 

onto Guildford Street and follow into the shopping center. The Trackside serves plain, good American food, see 

menu at https://www.menupix.com/lincoln/restaurants/425822/Trackside-Bar-Waverly-NE. The acoustics are decent 

so you should be able to visit with friends. Keno is also available for those who would like to part with your 

money or maybe increase your fortune. 

Please RSVP to Beth Vaughn at bethvaughn@hughes.net or call Mike Vaughn at 402-540-0573 by Wednesday, 

February 28th if are meeting us for dinner. 
 

• Nebraskaland Model T and Antique Car Club annual dues of $10.00 are now due if you are not a 

member of the MTFCA, please contact Rich Johnston. 

• The club roster will be sent to the MTFCA the week of February 20th and an updated club roster will be 

sent to club members with the April newsletter.  

• We need ideas for activities for the 2024 year, please consider being part of the Tour Committee. Or let 

one of the club officers know of a great idea for a new adventure.      

       

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS:  

A calendar of activities for 2024 will be out soon. 

Deadline for submission to April newsletter is Wednesday, March 27th. 
 

News from/about Club Members: nothing to share today. 

MTFCA information: if you need to renew your national membership ($50.00 annually or $700.00 for a lifetime 

membership) renew at https://www.mtfca.com/, print the form from the web site and mail it with payment, or 

contact Rachel Hemmer Hughes at the business office at (765) 373-3106.  

https://www.menupix.com/lincoln/restaurants/425822/Trackside-Bar-Waverly-NE
mailto:bethvaughn@hughes.net
https://www.mtfca.com/


 

UPCOMING NATIONAL EVENTS 2024: information on the following events can be found at mtfca.com or in 

the “Vintage Ford” magazine. 

❖ MTFCA 59th Annual Meeting in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma: March 21 – 23, 2024. 

❖ Solar Eclipse TOTALIT T-Party in Richmond, Indiana: April 8, 2024. 

❖ MTFCA Homecoming in Richmond, Indiana: May 29 - June 1, 2024. 

❖ Show Me Tour in Neosha, Missouri: June 6 – 8, 2024. 

❖ MTFCA 2024 National Tour “Trails Less Traveled” in San Diego, California: June 16 – 19, 2024. 

❖ Hillbilly Tour in Stockton, Missouri: September 4 -7, 2024. 

❖ Model T Covered Bridge Tour in Parke County, Indiana: September 28 – October 2, 2024. 

 

It’s Leap Year, enjoy the extra day on February 29th! 

Beth 
 

 
 


